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Rocky Ridge Elementary School Newsletter                                                   April 5, 2018 

 
 

Upcoming Events: 
 
 
April 13        First Grade to Ruffner Mountain 
 
April 19        Second Grade to Aldridge Gardens 
 
April 20        Kindergarten to Old Baker Farm 
                     Second Grade to Aldridge Gardens 
                     Fourth Grade to Montgomery 
  
April 23        NO SCHOOL 
 
April 24        Kindergarten Registration 4pm - 6pm @ Rocky Ridge 
 
April 27        Spring Fling 4:30pm - 7:30pm 
 
May 3           Third Grade Field Trip 
 
May 8           50th School Anniversary Celebration 1pm 
                     ARTS Night 6pm - 7pm  
 
May 11         Field Day 

 
 
 

 



 

ADMINISTRATOR’S CORNER 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 

CLASSROOM  CLIPS 
 

  

MH - ​We are so excited that spring is here and are celebrating with our plant/flower                               
language unit. Our sensory garden in the school courtyard will be spruced up by the herbs                               
and flowers that we are planting to help us explore our 5 senses. We will be planting                                 
seeds and watching them grow. Our solar frog fountain is back up and running and we are                                 
looking forward to being able to spend time in this special area. We have also welcomed a                                 
new paraprofessional in our classroom, Aimee Pierce, replacing Mr. McQueen, who                     
moved back to Auburn. 

 
Kindergarten - ​We hope you had a great spring break! It was fun to hear of all of the                                     
kids’ adventures and time with family. We will begin studying balls and ramps in the                             
coming weeks, so if you see examples of these in the world around you, explore them with                                 
your kids! We are learning all about spring, insects, and plants. The farm field trip is ​on                                 
Friday the 20th​. If you have not yet paid for the farm field trip, please log on to                                   
myschoolfees and turn in your payment.  

 
1st Grade - ​First graders are getting excited about our Ruffner Mountain field trip. We                             
are scheduled to go on April 13th. If you have not done so, please remember to pay for the                                     
trip on Myschoolfees.com. In reading, we are going to be studying theme, or life lessons                             
learned from the books we have read. In math, we will finish up place value and number                                 
sense and move to solving addition and subtraction word problems. 
  
2nd Grade - ​We are SO excited to be scientists in our classrooms conducting                           
investigations to describe and classify various rocks according to physical properties. We                       
are discovering that erosion of rocks happens over a longer period of time than one can                               
observe. 
 
3rd Grade - ​We hope you all had a wonderful, restful spring break! We were thankful to                                 
see everyone back safe and healthy! Third graders are still working hard on researching                           
while reading. We are also learning about subject and predicates and persuasive writing.                         
In math we will be reviewing subtraction strategies, as well as continuing our work on                             
multiplication facts and fractions. Please keep practicing those multiplication facts at                     
home!  Please let us know if you have any questions or if we can help you in any way. 

 
4th Grade - ​The awesome Rocky Ridge 4​th graders have been working hard to prepare                             
for the state testing that will happen on April 17-18. Luckily, they have worked hard all                               
year and are confident that they can do their best! They have practiced complicated math                             
problems, some that involve fractions, geometry and computation all in one problem.                       
They’ve practiced reading passages carefully and answering questions using evidence                   
they find in the text. They have also brushed up on writing grammar skills. Our 4​th                               
graders are ready to prove how much they have learned this year! 

 



 

 
5th ​Grade - ​​5th grade is ​preparing for testing next week! In science, we are conducting                               
planet research. In math, we are reviewing multiplying fractions. We are learning about                         
the events that led to the War for Independence in social studies. Finally, we are working                               
on argumentative writing and debating in language arts.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Words of Learning Wisdom for al​l 
(by Instructional Support Team) 

 
Movement in learning is a teaching method based on the concept that humans learn better                             
through movement. This teaching method can be applied to students, who should have the                           
opportunity throughout a class period to move around to take "brain breaks" to refocus their                             
attention so they can learn new material. 
 
Teaching lessons as active games also enhances attention and memory. How about a kinesthetic                           
spelling bee in which your child spells vocabulary words by positioning his/her body in the shapes                               
of letters? 
 
Brain breaks are planned learning activity shifts that mobilize different networks of the brain.                           
These shifts allow those regions that are blocked by stress or high-intensity work to revitalize.                             
Brain breaks, by switching activity to different brain networks, allow the resting pathways to                           
restore their calm focus and foster optimal mood, attention, and memory. 
 
Brain breaks should take place before fatigue, boredom, distraction, and inattention set in for the                             
student. Depending on students’ ages and focus development, brain break frequency will vary. As                           
a general rule, concentrated study of 10 to 15 minutes for elementary school and 20 to 30 minutes                                   
for middle and high school students calls for a three- to five-minute break. 
 
Brain breaks do not require disruption in the flow of learning. Simply stretching, moving to a                               
different part of the room, or singing a song can revitalize the brain. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

HCS TRANSITION NIGHTS 
 
 
Dear HCS Families: 
 
You may have received notice from your child’s school about Transition Nights scheduled for this coming                
Monday, March nineteenth (19) and Thursday, April twelfth (12). 
 
We are rescheduling those meetings for the month of May. 
 
Confirmed dates and times for Hoover Transition Nights are as follows: 
 
Tuesday, May first (1)​ - Elementary/Intermediate 
South Shades Crest- 5:25pm-6:30pm 
Bluff Park- 5:30pm-6:30pm 
Deer Valley- 5:30pm-6:30pm 
Green Valley- 5:30pm-6:30pm 
Greystone- 5:30pm-6:30pm 
Riverchase- 5:30pm-6:30pm 
Rocky Ridge- 5:30pm-6:30pm 
Shades Mountain- 5:30pm-6:30pm 
Gwin- 6:00pm-7:00pm 
Trace Crossings- 6:00pm-7:00pm 
Brock's Gap- 6:30pm-7:30pm 
 
Monday, May seventh (7) ​- Middle School 
Berry, Bumpus, and Simmons- 6:00pm-8:00pm 
 
Tuesday, May eighth (8)​ - High School 
Hoover and Spain Park- 6:00pm-7:30pm 
 
For your convenience, access this ​address lookup tool link for your use. In addition, refer to this ​Apartment                  
Guide for 2018-19 School Zones​ if needed. 
 
Your attention to this message is appreciated. 
 
Thank You - 
 
Hoover City Schools 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://hooveralabama.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=743e3795d4f64182bb65fbf2a7f6ce10
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1D4AaWXc1PGRBG6DJcOq_1GVlMfSagShZ/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1D4AaWXc1PGRBG6DJcOq_1GVlMfSagShZ/view


 

Estimadas Familias de HCS: 
 
Es posible que haya recibido un aviso de la escuela de su hijo acerca de los programas de Transición de                    
escuelas por la recalificación del distrito para el año que viene, programado para el próximo lunes, el 19 de                   
marzo y el jueves, 12 de abril.. 
 
Estamos cambiando esas reuniones para el mes de mayo. 
 
Las fechas y horas confirmadas para Los Programas de Transición son las siguientes: 
 
Martes, el primer de mayo (1) - Escuelas Primarias e Intermedias 
South Shades Crest- 5:25 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. 
Bluff Park: de 5:30 p.m. a 6:30 p.m. 
Deer Valley - 5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. 
Green Valley: de 5:30 p.m. a 6:30 p.m. 
Greystone- 5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. 
Riverchase: de 5:30 p.m. a 6:30 p.m. 
Rocky Ridge- 5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. 
Shades Mountain - 5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. 
Gwin- 6:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. 
Trace Crossings- 6:00 p.m.-7:00 p.m. 
Brock’s Gap: 6:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. 
 
Lunes, 7 de mayo -Las Escuelas Secundarias 
Berry, Bumpus y Simmons, de 6:00 p.m. a 8:00 p.m. 
 
Martes, 8 de mayo (8) - Los Colegios 
Hoover y Spain Park- 6:00 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. 
 
Para su conveniencia, tiene acceso a ​este enlace para buscar su dirección para ver la escuela adónde asistirá                  
su hijo el año que viene. Además, consulte esta ​Guía de apartamentos para ver las zonas escolares para el                   
año 2018-19 si es necesario. 
 
Gracias- 
 
Las Escuelas de Hoover 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

http://hooveralabama.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=743e3795d4f64182bb65fbf2a7f6ce10
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1D4AaWXc1PGRBG6DJcOq_1GVlMfSagShZ/view


 

MS. CORRIGAN NEEDS​: 
 

Ms. Corrigan is in need of empty baby wipe containers ASAP. 
Any color tub will work.  Please see picture below to see 

style/size that she is looking for.  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

FROM PTO 
 

Spring Fling and ​Silent Auction ​is on April 27th. Volunteers are needed for the                           
silent auction committee. We need people to help solicit donations, errand runners to pick                           
up items at various places over the next few months, and people to help us package and set                                   
up the week of auction. Please contact me at ​lizziethorn@bellsouth.net​ if you can help! 

Thank you! 

Lizzie 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 
 

In our STEAM Lab classes, students will work 
together to explore the realms of science, 

technology, engineering, art, and math under 
the guidance of Ashley Waring. 

 
 

2-5th graders learning what it takes it be a computer and how computers work. 3rd, 4th, and                 
5th graders are also reviewing mathematical practices through rigorous problem solving to help them              
prepare for testing after Spring Break. 

Kindergarten, first, and second graders are beginning to learn vocabulary associated with            
computer science through designing, testing, and debugging “programs” for processes like tying our             
shoes or navigating the school. We have been reading the book ​Iggy Peck, Architect by Andrea Davis                 
and building bridges while learning about teamwork, designing, and engineering. We have also been              
reading about ​Rosie Revere, Engineer ​and trying to stick with challenges in constructing buildings              
from just index cards. Some classes are on the third book in the series, ​Ada Twist, Scientist ​and                  
asking scientific questions while using magnets, X-rays, and light boxes donated by the Cantrell              
family! 
 
Local STEAM-related events ​----Kids Code Sunday- this is a free ​event for students 8 and up who                 
are interested in coding and computer science! Just register your child and send him or her with a                  
device. There is one every month hosted by TechBirmingham.  
April 8th.  
May 13th 
 
 
STEAM Camp 
The March/April STEAM Camp session has started!. This will be another maker session! ​See the flyer 
for more information. 
 
How you can help our STEAM Lab: 

● I am always on the lookout for ​guest speakers ​to come share with our students. If you or 
someone you know ​works in any science, technology, engineering, art or math fields​ and 
they would be up for sharing with students, please let me know. Feel free to share my email 
address with them: ​awaring@hoover.k12.al.us  

● Thank you so much for everything you have already sent in!​ I am now looking to collect:  
CDs, pipe cleaners, masking tape, and straws​. Also, if you find it in your heart to send some 
paper towels and/or Clorox wipes​, they would be greatly appreciated! 

See this link for STEAM pictures: 
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/0B1IiNOj-t5tNZXRVSDVCWDZuZ2M?usp=sharing 
 
 
 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/kids-code-sunday-april-8-2018-tickets-42335139542?aff=erelexpmlt
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/kids-code-sunday-may-13-2018-tickets-42335412358?aff=erelpanelorg
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1_chq-bGoCzH5g73yrTgGqGMb6rbf8whP09AayMllB58/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1_chq-bGoCzH5g73yrTgGqGMb6rbf8whP09AayMllB58/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:awaring@hoover.k12.al.us
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/0B1IiNOj-t5tNZXRVSDVCWDZuZ2M?usp=sharing


 

 

 
Mark your Calendar for Tuesday, May 8​th​. It is our annual ​Fine Arts Night. The Artome’ Art                                  
Show is from 4:30 -7:30, which features artwork done by Rocky Ridge students, K – 5,                               
matted and framed, and can be purchased for just $25. This is a Fundraiser to buy Art                                 
Supplies for the Art Room. You can prepay online on MySchoolFees.com with check or                           
charge it with Master Card or Discover. 

  

2018 LITTER POSTER CONTEST for Grades 4-5 

It starts this week and posters must be turned in by Wednesday, April 4​th​. Judging will be on                                   
Thursday, April 5​th​. 

4​th​ Graders, get your instructions and poster board from Ms. Ezekiel. 

5​th​ Graders, get your instructions and poster board from Ms. Davidson. 

GOOD LUCK!!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

FROM THE LIBRARY 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

HOOVER CITY SCHOOLS 

ELEMENTARY TRACK MEET 
 

 

Come compete against kids from other Hoover             
City Elementary Schools in many different track             
events on April 30th. Please click ​here to print out                   
the form and return the form by April 19th.   

 
 
 
 

 

FROM HOOVER CITY SCHOOLS 

 
 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/18oqWBCm-mlHio6OUpDqhqpDpH3LwVxH1IwcB8zfm1Ag/edit


 

FROM THE CITY OF HOOVER 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 



 

HOOVER CITY SCHOOLS FOUNDATION 

Fun for a Cause! The Hoover City Schools Foundation is hosting its 3rd annual                           
Denim & Dining event at the Met on April 7. In addition to outstanding BBQ                             
and local craft drinks, we're excited that Robert Abernathy will be with us                         
again and our silent auction will have great items! The proceeds raised from                         
this wonderful event enable the Foundation to provide grants to Hoover City                       
Schools teachers and schools. The Foundation granted over $50,000 in 2017.                     
Together, we can improve the educational offerings for our students, and                     
enable teachers to find new and innovative ways to help our students learn.                         
Attire: Jeans (yes, really!) Tickets available on Eventbrite at                 
https://denim2018.eventbrite.com​.  

 

 

 

 

FROM THE OFFICE 

 
We are collecting all kinds of used ink cartridges.         
Please drop used ink cartridges off at the front         
office. Thank you for helping us recycle and earn         
money for our school at the same time. 

 

https://denim2018.eventbrite.com/


 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

SOCCER SHOTS 
 

Families, 
 
Soccer Shots​ 2018 is here! If you are interested in including your child, please go online to register : 
https://centralalabama.ssreg.org/?sitename=&program=778&input_address= 
Why Soccer Shots? 
---We come to your child's school. Your child will have a weekly session that includes fitness, skill development, and character 
building. And they get to score a goal at the end of every class, which build confidence and respect.  
---A child can wear whatever they wore to school that day! We do recommend comfortable, athletic clothes with a good pair of 
tennis shoes. 
---We use age appropriate curriculum. We have 3 program levels : MINI - ages 2-3, CLASSIC - ages 4-5, and PREMIER - ages 
6+. 
---We have trained and dedicated coaches who love what they do. We enforce energy, fun, and imagination into all of our 
classes. 
---We are the official Youth Soccer Program for children ages 2-5 according to USYS - United States Youth Soccer. This means 
they see our program as one that can not only grow the sport in the USA, but can also impact this age                group in a 
positive and meaningful way that can build good habits and character development for future growth and opportunities. 
 
Here are some other aspects of getting involved with Soccer Shots that you can take advantage of : 
 
1. We are introducing our ​Spring League​ this year. It will be for ages 4 and up and is intended for only those kids who are 
already registered for our weekly program. It will be @ Shades Mtn Baptist Church in Vestavia. We would love for you to come 
see your child show off everything they have learned during the week in a game setting. 
 
2. Join a ​Public Park Program​ today. We have an indoor location set to start on January 13th and several locations opening in 
March (both indoors and outdoors). If your child already does our weekly program, you will get a discount. If you are interested 
please register online @ ​https://centralalabama.ssreg.org/?sitename=&program=780&input_address=​.  
 
Thank you and we hope to see you soon! -Soccer Shots Central Alabama-

 

 
 

 

https://centralalabama.ssreg.org/?sitename=&program=778&input_address=
https://centralalabama.ssreg.org/?sitename=&program=780&input_address=


 

 
 

JOIN THE FUN with MISS BETH’S GYMNASTICS!! 
 

Miss Beth's Gymnastics offers tumbling classes on Monday afternoons right 
after school at Rocky Ridge Elementary!!  Our program will give your child 
the opportunity to learn tumbling skills (i.e. cartwheels, rolls, backbends, 
splits, handstands, etc.) while increasing their overall body strength, 
flexibility, and coordination in a fun and safe environment!!!   There are only 
a few spots left, so sign-up soon!  

  
To enroll, or if you have any questions, please call or e-mail Beth Butterworth at (205) 
243-7174 or ​bamagymnast@charter.net​ !!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
JOIN THE FUN with MISS BETH’S BALLET!! 

 
Miss Beth's Ballet offers classes on Friday afternoons right after school at 
Rocky Ridge Elementary!!  Our program will give your child an outstanding 
introduction to the fundamentals of ballet, focusing on imagination, creativity 
and FUN!!! 
 
 There are only a few spots left, so sign-up soon!  

  
To enroll, or if you have any questions, please call or e-mail Beth Butterworth at (205) 243-7174 
or ​bamagymnast@charter.net​ !!! 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

mailto:bamagymnast@charter.net
mailto:bamagymnast@charter.net


 

                 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 


